APPENDIX C
Physical Facilities and Safety and Student Life Committees
Joint Informational Report on Student Space
March 8, 2008
Introduction:  The committees, working jointly, have been charged to draft a Legislative Report to the Senate recommending additional furnishings and accommodations in the Franco, Perkins, Beaver, and Luerssen buildings for the Berks Campus commuting students.
Information:  
(1) Franco, Perkins, Beaver, and Luerssen buildings have all been evaluated previously regarding additional furnishing in non-classroom space.  The student need for space is linked with computer access and along these lines four student computers are being installed in the Perkins Student Center multipurpose room and two in the Beaver Community Center.  

The topic of student space is an important one.  Roughly two thirds of Berks students commute and there is no dedicated “student lounge” type space on campus.

(2) Penn State Berks has retained architect and engineering consultants to design, prepare permit application materials, and bid documents to convert space in the Beaver Community Center to improve the functionality of fitness, athletic, recreation, and research space.  The fitness facilities on campus were the number one concern in a recent student survey.  The consultant’s report will establish cost estimates which will allow a search for funding and projected timeline.
Discussion and Conclusion:  
(1) It is well known that space on Berks campus is at a premium and there are competing demands for space across our college community.  This being said, the endeavor to find suitable space for additional furnishings constantly directed attention to the need for a dedicated student space.  Though there is no clear solution that will produce such a space currently, the need for this space cannot be denied.  The library is currently doubling as a social gathering space which conflicts with the desire for quiet study.  As Penn State Berks evolves, student amenities may play a significant role in the future of student expectations and life when comparing Berks to other regional schools.
The conclusion of these committees is the need to determine priorities for space at a college-wide level.  Prioritization should start as soon as possible.  The importance of a student-dedicated space must be regarded relative to other needs for space on campus.  In the case of a student lounge, priorities for use must also be assigned in order to determine suitable spaces to which it may be adjoined.
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